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Dear Parents/Guardians and Families of East High School: 

 

Welcome to the 2013-2014 school year! It is a pleasure and an honor that I am 

returning to the East High Family. As many of you know, I was a mathematics 

teacher and Associate Principal at East from 1996-2012. Last school year, I was 

the Principal of Washington Middle School, and I am now returning to East as 

your new principal. I am honored to be able to return and continue the proud tra-

dition of East High School. Our staff and building administrators have been busy 

and productive over the summer preparing for another successful school year. 

Here are several reminders to help you stay in the loop.  

 

 On the first day of school, September 3, 2013, Freshmen will report to school 

by 7:30 for a special welcome in the gymnasium by our Link Crew. Grades 

10, 11, and 12 will start at 11:30.  

 

 We will be continuing the “Red Devil Pride” (RDP) program. RDP is all 

about positive expectations for student behavior and academic work. Respect, 

Dependability, and Preparedness are all characteristics of successful individ-

uals.  

 

 Save the East High website as one of your favorites, www.greenbay 

easthighschool.com. Our website has several resources that will keep you 

informed throughout the school year. You will find links to East High Parent 

Newsletters, the Staff Directory, Infinite Campus access, school calendar, 

and many more. 

 

 We will continue to use the automated calling and notification system for at-

tendance and announcements. This system was a great help last year and will 

be an integral part of our work this coming year. Please update your phone 

number and e-mail address so that you will not miss out on any notifications. 

 

On behalf of the East High School staff, I wish everyone the best for the school 

year ahead. Together with your help and staff, we look forward to making this a 

great year for all the students of East High School. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Lori A. Frerk 

Principal  
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FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL 
 

The school year begins at 7:30 a.m. on Tues-

day, September 3, 2013, for Freshmen 

only.   Grades 10-12 will report at 11:15.  A 

shortened schedule will be held for all clas-

ses/grades beginning at 11:30.  Two lunch 

periods will be provided for the Freshmen, 

and limited lunch menus will be offered dur-

ing periods 4, 5 and 6 for grades 10-12. 

 

School buses will run at their normal times.  

Grade 10-12 students arriving early may sit 

in the 001 Study Hall until 11:30.  

 

Traveling students will remain at East all 

day on Tuesday, September 3, and start 

traveling on Wednesday, September 4. 

  

      Period               Time 

            1              11:30—11:48 

           2            11:53—12:09 

            3              12:14—12:30 

            4              12:35—1:05 

            5             1:10—1:40 

           6             1:45—2:15 

           7             2:20—2:36 

          8             2:41—2:58 

Check out the school website 

www.greenbayeasthighschool.com 

ATTENDANCE PROCEDURES  
 

When your child is absent from school for illness, 

please call the Attendance Office by 8 a.m. at 

448-2093.  You may call to leave a message on 

the answering machine during non-school hours.  

When your child returns to school he/she should 

report to the Attendance Office, Room 103, with 

a note from a parent or guardian stating the rea-

son for the absence.  Appointments, family trips, 

college visits, etc. must be pre-excused.  Please 

contact the Attendance Office for more infor-

mation. 

 

If you wish to discuss an attendance or discipline 

concern about your son or daughter, please call 

the principals listed below: 
 

  Student Last Name 

 Mr. Julian A—J 

 Mrs. Lardinois K—S 

 Mr. Flood T—Z 

PARENT 

 LUNCHEONS 
 

 

This year a parent luncheon will be held during 

each grading period.  These informal lunchtime 

gatherings have been very valuable to East 

High School families and staff, and we look for-

ward to expanding the opportunities to meet 

with parents in this setting.  All meetings are 

scheduled on Wednesdays.  The dates are as 

follows: 
 

 October 9 March 12 

 December 4 April 23 

 January 22 May 14 
  

All luncheons will be held in the Library at 12 

noon.  Please call the main office at 448-2090 if 

you plan to attend. 
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Student Fees ......................................................... $65.00 

Student Activity Pass ........................................... $25.00 

Family Activity Pass ............................................ $50.00 

Musical Instrument Rental .................................. $27/Sem 

Commencement Ceremony Fee ............................ $25.00 

Student Parking ................................................... $75.00 

Combination Locks ............................................... $4.50 

Safety Spectacles .................................................. $2.00 

Safety Goggles ...................................................... $1.50 

Student Lunch ...................................................... $2.60/day 
 

If your family qualifies for free lunch, you must 

complete and return a Share Form to the Main 

Office to waive your family’s school fees.   
 

Checks for any of the above-mentioned fees are 

made payable to East High School. 

2013-14 SCHOOL FEES EHS is on Twitter 

 

Do you Twitter?  We do and you 

should too!  If you sign up for Twit-

ter and follow us you'll have imme-

diate access to the most current in-

formation about events happening 

at East, news, cancellations and 

much more.  Twitter also allows 

messages to be forwarded to your 

email and cell phone too so you'll 

always know exactly what's going 

on.  Become an EHS Twitter fol-

lower at www.twitter.com/

greenbayeasths and stay "in the 

know!" 

 

East High School Presents 

“Joseph and the Technicolor Dreamcoat” 
 

Audition Workshop 
August 29, 1—3 p.m. 

Choir Room, 117 
All students are welcome to attend the audition workshop to learn how to 

present their best possible audition. 
 

Auditions 
Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 

September 4-6, 2013 
 Check out the music posters in the music hallway 
 

 

In addition to actors, singers, and dancers, a large list of crews are needed to make the show. 

 Instrumental musicians – see Mrs. Iken in Room 119 about playing in the pit orchestra.    

 Artists – paint and design the sets  

 Fashion – work with Joy Nelson to develop costumes 

 Make-up and Hair – work with Joy Nelson for theatrical make-up and hair 

 Tech support – run sound and lights 

 Back stage – keep the show running by moving sets 

 Props – choose props and manage them during the show 
 

A sign-up sheet and additional information will be posted on the bulletin board in the music hall outside 

Rooms 117-119.    Contact Mrs. Iken (kliken@gbaps.org) or Mr. Aumann (ljaumann@gbaps.org) with ques-

tions. 

http://www.twitter.com/greenbayeasths
http://www.twitter.com/greenbayeasths
mailto:kliken@gbaps.org
mailto:ljaumann@gbaps.org


ACTIVITY TICKETS/ 

FAMILY PASSES 
 

Student activity passes and family passes 

may be used for admittance to music con-

certs, school plays (excluding musicals) and 

athletic events (excluding WIAA tourna-

ments).  Student activity tickets and family 

passes may also be used for admittance to 

East athletic events when East plays at 

Preble, Southwest and West.   

 

Family activity passes allow admission of 

parents and children grades K-8.  East 

High students need to purchase individual 

student activity passes. 

 

Student activity passes and family passes 

will be available for purchase at the regis-

tration sessions on August 20, 22 and 27 

and at the ticket gates at sporting events. 
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PARKING PERMITS 
  

Student parking permits are avail-

able for the 2013-14 school year.  

Students must have no detentions, 

no outstanding fees and fines and a valid driv-

er’s license to be eligible to apply.  Applications 

may be picked up from the Main Office be-

tween 7 a.m. and 3 p.m. or at registration.   

 

Parking permits will be available for pick-up at 

the registration sessions on August 20, 22 and 

27.  The $75 fee and a valid driver’s license 

must be presented when permits are picked up.  

Students will be required to return their 

permit to the Main Office at the end of the 

school year or students will be assessed a 

$10 fine. 

 

MEDICATION 

DISPENSING 
 

A signed authorization to dispense medica-

tion form must be on file in the Student Ser-

vices Office if your child requires medication 

throughout the school day.  

Forms are available in Student 

Services after August 12.  A 

new form must be submitted 

each school year. 

 

Prescription drugs require both parental 

and physician permission, and non-

prescription drugs require parental permis-

sion. 

 

Parents are required to bring the medication 

to the Student Services Office in an original 

container for dispensation. 

MARK YOUR 

CALENDARS!! 
 
 

EARLY RELEASE SCHEDULE 

2013-14 
 

The Green Bay Public Schools has discontinued 

the late start schedule.  Please note that  a new 

early release schedule has been created to allow 

for teacher Professional Learning. 

 

On the early release days, students will be re-

leased from East High School at 12:50 p.m. 
 

September 13, 2013 

October 11, 2013 

November 8, 2013 

December 6, 2013 

February 14, 2014 

April 11, 2014 

May 9, 2014 
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How to Order 

Your Yearbook 
 

Option 1: 

Pay with your school fees in the Main 

Office at registration.  Cost is $50.00.  

Make checks payable to East High 

School. 

 

Option 2: 

Go to www.jostens.com.  Under the 

Yearbook tab, click, Buy Your Year-

book.  When prompted, type East 

High School in the school blank and 

Green Bay in the city blank.  From 

there follow the instructions.  You can 

pay with PayPal or credit card and or-

der extras like name embossing and 

other options. 

 

Order early before the price goes up! 

 

Did you know?  There is a FREE 

smartphone app that lets you see pic-

tures that will be in the year-

book?  Go to iTunes or Google Play 

Store and look for the ReplayIt app. 

Senior Picture Information! 
 

Senior Picture submission guidelines 

for the East High Yearbook 
 

What is the deadline? The last day to submit senior pictures will be 

November 22, 2013.  Pictures cannot be accepted after this date be-

cause of printing deadlines from the yearbook company.  If no pic-

ture is submitted, the student ID picture taken at the beginning of 

the school year will be used.  It is your responsibility to check with 

your photographer to confirm that a picture was submitted to East 

High School. A list of names will also be posted in November out-

side Room 110 for seniors to check whether or not a picture was 

received. 
 

How can I submit pictures?  Pictures can be submitted directly to 

Mr. Neukirchen, dropped off in the Main Office or e-mailed to 

jjneukirchen@gbaps.org.  
 

What kind of picture should I submit?  The picture should be an 

upper torso or head shot without any props like sunglasses, hats or 

objectionable material.  The pictures will be printed in color in our 

yearbook.  Pictures may be rejected if they do not follow these 

guidelines. 
 

Hard copy:  Follow the guidelines listed above.  Submit in an enve-

lope and/or write your name on the back of the picture.  If you want 

the picture returned, it is up to the student to pick it up.  Pictures 

will be held until the end of the school year. 
 

Digital Copy-preferred:  For a nice looking picture, submit a digi-

tal picture with the highest possible resolution!   The best resolu-

tion for printing is about 300 dpi or higher.  Pictures copied from the 

Internet or taken with a cell phone do not print very well as the reso-

lution is too low.   
 

Senior Baby Pictures and Tribute Section 
 

The yearbook will again feature a senior tribute/baby picture sec-

tion.  Pictures may be submitted electronically or in hard copy.  If 

scanning a picture, please scan it at 300 dpi.  Your student’s picture 

and a tribute of not more than 35-words can be purchased for 

$25.  Tribute text can be e-mailed to the address below and/or sent 

along with the picture. 

 

Make checks payable to East High School.  The deadline is De-

cember 20, 2013.  If you have any other questions, e-mail Mr. 

Neukirchen at jjneukirchen@gbaps.org. 

http://www.jostens.com
mailto:jjneukirchen@gbaps.org
mailto:jjneukirchen@gbaps.org
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2013-14 

Guidance Counselors 
 

Mrs. Annette Castner 

A—F 
 

Mrs. Heather Seaborn 

G—Ma 
 

Mrs. Giselle Simons 

Spanish Speaking Families 
 

Mrs. Oriana Hunter-Stascak 

Mc—S 
 

Mrs. Stacey Seaquist 

T—Z 

College-Bound 

Seniors 
 

Most four-year colleges and 

universities begin accepting 

applications September 15.  

There are some exceptions, 

so be sure to check with 

your college website.  Stop 

in Student Services or the 

Career Center for an up-to-

date list of available schol-

arships starting in Septem-

ber.   

NWTC Health 

Programs 
 

There is only a five-day win-

dow, Monday, September 9, 

through Friday, September 13, 

for the following programs: 

 

 Radiography 

 Dental Hygiene 

 Diagnostic Medical Sonogra-

phy 

 

Students are encouraged to 

hand deliver their completed 

application, transcript, ACT/

Accuplacer scores, and applica-

tion fee directly to NWTC start-

ing on Monday, September 9.  

Transcripts can be requested 

from Student Services.  These 

programs are very popular and 

competitive. 

9TH GRADE 

CONFERENCES 
 

East High Counselors will 

be conducting Freshman 

Conferences with all 9th 

grade students and their 

parents/guardians.  These 

conferences, which all fresh-

men and their parents/

guardians will be invited to 

attend, will focus on your 

child’s strengths, talents 

and interests, his/her educa-

tional and career develop-

ment, and information to 

begin planning for his/her 

future.  Our goal is to work 

with you to develop a plan 

and motivate your student 

in order to ensure his/her 

success in high school.  Con-

ferences generally last 30-45 

minutes. 

 

Topics covered will include 

the development of a 4-year 

plan, extra/co-curricular ac-

tivities, service learning, 

and post-secondary thoughts 

and ideas.   

 

Please contact the Student 

Services Department at 448-

2092 or come during regis-

tration days in August to set 

up an appointment with 

your son/daughter’s counse-

lor.  Conferences will begin 

in mid-September and hope 

to be concluded by mid-

November. 

STUDENT SERVICES UPDATES 

ACT Testing 
 

The 2013-14 ACT schedule 

is as follows.  The registra-

tion deadline for the first 

test is August 6.  If you 

haven’t taken the ACT or if 

you wish to retake it, Octo-

ber is recommended. 
 

REGISTRATION TEST 

DEADLINE DATE 

8/23/13  9/21/13 

9/27/13  10/26/13 

11/8/13  12/14/13 

1/10/114  2/8/14 

3/7/14  4/12/14 

5/9/14  6/14/14 
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Spirit Wear Sales  
 

Exciting new designs and merchandise 

selections.  Order forms for 

Homecoming Spirit Wear 

will be available at registra-

tion.  Apparel will also be 

available for sale at all ath-

letic events. 

HOMECOMING TAILGATE PARTY 
 

Join us at the tailgate party sponsored by the 

East High Parent Network 
 

Friday, October 4, 2013 

Following the Parade 

East High Parking Lot 
 

Hamburgers, hotdogs, chips, dessert and soda will be 

served. 

East High apparel will also be on sale!! 

On June 2nd, the East High graduating class of 

2013 received their diplomas.  Following the 

graduation ceremony, the graduates celebrated a 

drug and alcohol free night at the Senior Lock-In 

at East.  Entertainment included a photo booth, 

ping pong, open gym, Segway rides, Henna tat-

toos, and black jack. 

Thanks to the Parent Network for organizing the 

event, the many parents that volunteered time, 

food, prizes, and money and the following busi-

nesses who contributed gift certificates or prizes:  

Always In Stitches, American Folklore Theatre, 

Ashwaubenon Bowling Alley, Bilotti’s Pizza, 

Camera Corner, Cranky Pat’s Pizza, Culver’s 

Restaurant, Curves, Dairy Queen, Gandrud, 

Green Bay Bullfrogs, Green Bay Gam-

blers,  Green Bay Packers, Green Bay Symphony 

Orchestra, Happy Joe’s Pizza, Hardees, Heritage 

Hill State Historical Park,  Jimmy Johns, 

KI, Krolls East, Martin Hardware, McDonalds,  

Milwaukee Bucks, Minnesota Vikings,  Packers 

Pro Shop, PDQ Car Wash, Prime Quarter Steak 

House, Rock Garden, Schroeder’s Flowers, Tar-

get-East, The Reader’s Loft, The Rite Place, The 

Woods, Tri-County Arena, Wally’s Spot, 

Walmart Green Bay East, Wander Springs Golf 

Course, Wisconsin Timber Rattlers, Woodman’s 

Food Market, and the YMCA.    

PARENT NETWORK 

MEETING DATES 
 

Second Tuesday every month 

6:30 in the Cafeteria 
 

  9/10/13    2/11/14 

  10/15/13    3/11/14 

  11/12/13    4/8/14 

 No December Meeting   5/13/14 

  1/14/14     

Volunteers Needed For 

Harvest Fest 
 

Volunteers are needed for the upcom-

ing Harvest Fest Craft and Vendor 

Show on Friday and Saturday, Octo-

ber 11-12.  If you are available to 

help, please contact Lori Burroughs at 

lab1019@sbcglobal.net. 

Special Thanks from 

Senior Lock-In Committee 



EAST HIGH BOOSTER CLUB 
 

MISSION STATEMENT 
The mission of the East High School Booster Club is to financially and socially support all athletic activities in 

the school by working cooperatively with the parents, students and staff.  

           

2013-14 MEETING DATES 

First Monday of Every Month 

6:30 p.m.—East High Cafeteria 
 

September 9, 2013 February 3, 2014 

October 7, 2013 March 3, 2014 

November 4, 2013 April 7, 2014 

December 2, 2013           May 5, 2014        

January 6, 2014 June 2, 2014 

Booster Club Officers 
 

President:   Members at Large: 

Alan Swatloski   Amy Swatloski 

920-619-9075 

swatfam1@new.rr.com  Concession Stand: 

    Doris Bethke 

Vice-President:  bodoalma@aol.com 

Debbie Morris 

ado4u@tds.net   Beverage Coordinator: 

    Julie Smollar 

Treasurer:   ljajs@sbcglobal.net  

Chris Langenhuizen 

clangenhuizen@new.rr.com 

 

Secretary: 

Michelle Schleis 

mschleis@ckr.com 

The Booster Club is having an Appreciation 

Cookout for all Coaches and Parent Reps.   
This event is free and will be held at the outside 

concession stand on August 5th, 2013 at 5:30.  We 

will be serving Hamburgers, Hot Dogs, Chips and 

Water.  This will be a great way for everyone to 

meet the Booster Club members and find out what 

we really do for the sports at East High.  Please 

RSVP by August 3rd to bodoalma@aol.com if you 

plan to attend. 

If you would like to become a member of 

the East High Booster Club, contact Alan 

Swatloski at 920-619-9075 or at  

swatfam1@new.rr.com.                

MARCHING BAND GETS 

OPPORTUNITY OF A LIFETIME 
 

The Red Devil Marching Band has been invited to march at 

the National Independence Day Parade in Washington, DC, 

July 2014!!!!  This is a monumental honor and a huge experi-

ence for East High musicians.  If you are a band member or 

parent/guardian of a band member and you want to go, make 

sure to contact Mrs. Iken (kliken@gbaps.org). 

 

A couple extra fundraising opportunities will be offered to 

help you with cost.  The cost is approximately $750 per per-

son, and the first $100 payment is due September 10.  Our 

goal is to take 100 marching band members (including color 

guard and chaperones).  If we can get 150 people, that would 

be fabulous!!!  If you are not in band, think of some way 

that you could help a friend in band get the money to go. 

Looking for Tall Ships Volunteers 
 

The East High Booster Club will be volunteering 

for the Baylake Bank Tall Ships Event on August 

16th and 18th.  Volunteers re-

ceive a free t-shirt and will be 

allowed complimentary ad-

mission to view the ships on 

the day they are sched-

uled.  Volunteers must be 

over 18 years old.  East 

High Booster Club can earn $1,000 to benefit 

East High athletics by providing 15-20 volunteers 

to cover two morning shifts.  If you can help out, 

please contact Alan Swatloski at 920-619-9075 

or swatfam1@new.rr.com. 

mailto:swatfam1@new.rr.com
mailto:ado4u@tds.net
mailto:clangenhuizen@new.rr.com
mailto:mschleis@ckr.com
mailto:bodoalma@aol.com
mailto:swatfam1@new.rr.com
mailto:kliken@gbapsl.org
mailto:swatfam1@new.rr.com


Through the generous donations of school fami-

lies, staff members, community members, local 

businesses and churches, the Caring Closet has 

been able to provide clothing, school supplies and 

personal hygiene products to students in need.  

The P & G Fund of the Greater Cincinnati Foun-

dation for their continued financial support with 

their generous grant.   

 

The Caring Closet provides ser-

vices to students who need an 

extra boost to ensure that their 

essential needs are met so they 

can better focus on their educa-

tion.  Students are serviced confidentially through 

the East High School social workers located in 

Student Services.  Any student needing help is en-

couraged visit the Caring Closet. 

 

As this school year begins, we need to stock the 

Caring Closet to meet the needs of the students 

requiring services.  Please keep the East High Car-

ing Closet in mind when you do your back-to-

school shopping.  Donations for frequently needed 

items will be accepted for: 

 

Hygiene products:  toothbrushes, toothpaste, 

combs, brushes, shampoo, conditioner, body 

wash, deodorant, feminine products, laundry de-

tergent  

 

School supplies:  backpacks, folders, notebooks, 

enclosed binders, dividers, accordion file folders, 

pens, mechanical pencils, calculators, book co-

vers, index cards 

 

Clothing : new or gently used high school-

appropriate clothing (sweatshirts, shirts, jeans, 

tennis shoes, coats), gym clothing or new under-

wear, bras, and socks 

  

Thank you to all who have so generously donated 

to the Caring Closet.  Follow us on Facebook at 

Green Bay East High School Caring Closet or on 

the Caring Closet webpage on the green-

bayeasthighschool.com website. 

Caring Closet  

 

 

 

Attention consumers of  

Coca-Cola products! 

 

You can help East High School while enjoying your 

favorite Coca-Cola beverages. Collect points from 

the packaging for all Coca-Cola products; Coke, Diet 

Coke, Coke Zero, Sprite, Mr. Pibb, Vault, Minute 

Maid bottled beverages, Barq’s Root Beer, Fresca, 

Fanta, Mellow Yellow, and more, and donate your 

points to East High School.  Points can be redeemed 

for free valuable items ranging from athletic equip-

ment to electronics.  Refer to the picture below for 

point values. 

 

You can enter your points on 

the website 

www.mycokerewards.com 
and select “Register Now” to 

open your free account.  To 

donate your accumulated 

points, click on the "Schools” drop-down menu and 

select "Donate to a School."  Type the zip code 

54301 in the school search, then select East High 

School.  Or you may drop off your points to the East 

High Main Office, and we will enter the points for 

you. 

 

Working as a school community, the points will 

quickly accumulate and East High School will enjoy 

the many benefits.   

http://www.mycokerewards.com/


 

East High School Harvest Fest 

Craft and Vendor Show 
 

Saturday, October 12, 2013 

9 a.m.—2 p.m. 

East High Gymnasium  

 
East High School and the East High Parent Network are sponsoring a fall harvest fest featuring 

a craft and vendor show in the gymnasium.  This event will be well advertised on Craig’s List, 

Facebook and in the community to promote favorable attendance.   

 

 

Cost:   Crafters and Vendors—$25 for a 10’ x 10’ space in gymnasium 

 Tables will not be provided but are available for $10 each.  Two chairs per space will 

 be provided. 
 

Setup:   Saturday, October 12, 2013 

              7— 8:30 a.m. 

 Students will be available to help unload and load vehicles. 
 

Address:   East High School, 1415 E  Walnut Street, Green Bay, WI  54301                                                      
 

Registration: Complete the enclosed reservation form and return it with your payment by 

 September 27, 2013, to: Karen Stuebs 

     East High School 

     1415 E Walnut Street 

     Green Bay, WI  54301                                  

  Make checks payable to:  East High Parent Network 
 Your canceled check is your receipt. 

 

Additional information will be e-mailed to you a few weeks prior to the show.  Each registrant 

is responsible for setting up, attending and picking up their display area.   Craft/Vendor dis-

plays must be neat and professional. Tables should be skirted with no boxes showing.    
 

Questions: Call Karen Stuebs at 448-2062 OR e-mail kjstuebs@gbaps.org. 
 

 

 

NO REFUNDS FOR CANCELLATIONS. 




